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This report presents the findings of the final evaluation of the Pacific Value Jobs (PVJ) initiative. Porirua’s PATE (Pacific Aim-Hi to Employment) programme and Mangere’s HOPE (Help Our Pacific People into Employment) programme operated from mid-2001 to mid-2002.

Wildcat model successfully applied

The PVJ pilot programmes demonstrated that the Wildcat model
 of assisting credible job applicants into well-paid positions with a career path can be effectively applied to Pacific peoples. This model was also extended successfully to the general client populations of the Porirua and Mangere service centres.

Positive outcomes for participants

The PATE and HOPE programmes both produced significant positive outcomes for the majority of participants. More than half in both programmes now have sustainable value jobs (and some have retained those jobs for more than a year). Those who have not achieved full-time employment remain motivated and committed to this goal.

Research into cost-effectiveness recommended

Managers in both regions commented that the PVJ programmes were costly and that they had not demonstrated greater cost-effectiveness than other means employed by work brokers and case managers to assist Pacific peoples into jobs.

Measuring the long-term cost-effectiveness of the programmes was beyond the brief of this evaluation. However, the long-term benefits of career and earnings progression – the programme’s ultimate goal – should theoretically offset the short-term investment made in the programmes. If either programme were to be studied further, baseline research would be worthwhile.

Programme achievements

The key programme achievements were:

· the establishment and development of the HOPE and PATE programmes from mid‑2001 to mid-2002

· the completion of one PVJ training course by each of the service centres

· the establishment of effective strategic relationships with selected employers

· positive employment and training outcomes for programme participants

· the adaptation of the Value Jobs model to general client populations in each region.

Issues impeding programme effectiveness

A number of issues were identified throughout the implementation of the PVJ programmes. Many of these were resolved as the programmes developed. Ultimately, the programmes were not sustainable due mainly to a lack of resourcing. Cultural differences between palangi (white New Zealand) service providers (eg MSD, the training providers) and Pacific participants need to be addressed and incorporated into programme planning if the PVJ model is to achieve its potential in terms of providing effective outcomes for Pacific clients.
� See “The Wildcat Private Industry Partnership programme”, p. 1 of the full report.





